
TOWN OF WAREHAM

PLANNING BOARD

Memorial Town Hall

54 Marion Road

Lower Level Cafeteria

PLANNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Date of Meeting:
February 26, 2007

Members Present:
Anthi Frangiadis

George Barrett





Michael Baptiste




Mary Morley (Arrived at ___________)



Mary Taggart




Anthony Scarsciotti, Associate Member 

Also Present:

Chuck Gricus, Town Planner

I. CALL MEETING TO ORDER

A.Frangiadis called the meeting to order.

II. PRELIMINARY BUSINESS

A. Minutes:  None.

B. Forest Way Subdivision:  Bond Release.

Mr. Gricus spoke w/ Mark Gifford & the road is fine.  There is approx. $1,700 left on the bond which has been requested to be released.  Brief discussion ensued re:  location of Forest Way.
MOTION:
G. Barrett moved to release the bond for Forest Way contingent upon permission from SEA. M. Baptiste seconded.

VOTE:  Unanimous (4-0-0)
C. Form A:  Patterson Brook Road, c/o G.A.F. Engineering, Inc.

Present before the Board:
Paul Matos, G.A.F. Engineering, Inc.

Mr. Matos submitted the Form A.

Mr. Matos stated the property has frontage on Patterson Brook Rd.   It is shown as Lot 1A, Map 89.  The proposal is to take one lot which is approx. 14 acres, create two lots; one w/ an existing dwelling on it.  The first lot would be over 9 acres at over 400 ft. of frontage on Patterson Brook Rd.   The other lot would have over 5 acres w/ 250 ft. of frontage.  
M. Baptiste asked if Lot 1A-1 was the initial parent lot.  Mr. Matos stated Lot1-A-1 & -2 are combined as one lot.  The proposal is to create two lots out of one.  A. Frangiadis asked what the existing building is.  Mr. Matos doesn’t know.  Brief discussion ensued.

A.Frangiadis expressed concern re:  placing the property line down the middle which will result w/ no landscape buffer between the two lots.  M. Baptiste stated when the site plan was done for the initial building & the FiberStar building, the strip was left so there was a buffer.  A. Frangiadis asked how recently the site plan was reviewed.  M. Baptiste stated approx. five years.  Brief discussion ensued.

A.Frangiadis suggested taking this application under advisement so a review can be done to see if there was any condition re:  the back piece.  M. Baptiste discussed circumstances when FiberStar came in & what was done.  He concurred to take this under advisement & do research on it.
MOTION:
M. Baptiste moved the Planning Board take Form A for Patterson Brook Road proposal under advisement.  M. Taggart seconded.

VOTE:  Unanimous (4-0-0)
G.Barrett asked if the subdivision make either of the lots non-conforming for lot coverage, etc.  M. Baptiste doesn’t think so.  There is a need to know if there were any conditions placed when the site plan was done.  Brief discussion ensued.

D. Bond Reduction:  Maple Grove Subdivision, c/o G.A.F. Engineering, Inc.

No-one was present to represent this matter.

NOTE:
A. Frangiadis noted e-mails received from Mr. Gricus & the Selectmen’s office re:  Wankinquoah Dr.  She also noted the correspondence received from the Police Dept.  She asked the Board is they want to take any action on this.  Mr. Gricus would like the Board to consider the vote made & hold another public hearing on 3/26/07.  
A.Frangiadis asked who will be making the presentation at the public hearing.  Any change made would be for safety purposes.  G. Barrett feels the changes no longer have to be made.  He feels if the residents want to change the name, they should ask for a public hearing.  Mr. Gricus stated if the vote is rescinded, it is going to go back to Wankinquoah & the number stay the same, so everyone would be back to where it was in the beginning.

M.Baptiste asked if this is done, can the renumbering of streets be reviewed.  He doesn’t feel the Selectmen should be involved w/ this.  Mr. Gricus stated these are public streets which should be under their purview, but they elected the Planning Board to do this.  A. Frangiadis would like to hear what Peter Murphy’s issues are relative to public safety.  Brief discussion ensued.

MOTION:
G. Barrett moved to rescind the Planning Board vote of 8/28/06 re: changing Wankinquoah Dr. to Oceanside Drive.  M. Taggart seconded.

VOTE:  Unanimous (4-0-0)
E. Form A:  Jonathan Estates – Brittany Drive, c/o J.C. Engineering, Inc.
Present before the Board:
John Churchill, J.C. Engineering, Inc.

Mr. Churchill submitted documents & pictures to the Board members.  The proposal is to move the roadway over slightly to the left to save a cluster of 6-8 trees on the right hand side of the roadway which abuts the Tamagini property directly on the property line.  By moving the roadway over three ft. to the left, the sidewalk would move w/ it, & therefore would provide at least three ft. from the trees.

A.Frangiadis asked if there was a site plan to accompany this.  The Board had reviewed this in January & the Board had wanted to see a site plan.  This is why it wasn’t acted upon.  Mr. Churchill stated he can provide one.

NOTE:
The meeting proceeded w/ item VI.  Committee Reports.

A. A. Scarsciotti stated attending the meeting w/ G. Barrett relative to a new Town Administrator search.  G. Barrett stated the meeting consisted of finding out what type of Administrator the ZBA & Planning would want.

B. M. Taggart stated there are approx. 6-8 Community Preservation articles to be on the Annual Town Meeting Warrant.

C. G. Barrett & A. Frangiadis addressed the zoning articles the Planning Board forwarded to the Selectmen for inclusion in the Warrant.  The articles include all the articles on the previous Town Meeting in the Fall that weren’t addressed.  A. Frangiadis discussed the East Wareham Village article.  Brief discussion ensued.
D. Ms. Frangiadis asked Mr. Gricus if he has any information on SRPEDD.  Mr. Gricus discussed the information he has re:  help w/ the local Bylaw.  A. Frangiadis discussed what the consensus of the meeting w/ CEDA was re:  funding.  She noted the potential revisions to the BDOD language & revisions to permitting language through SRPEDD.  Brief discussion ensued.

E. A.Frangiadis discussed that she & Mr. Gricus participated in a meeting w/ CEDA relative to the downtown revitalization.  She hopes to stay involved in the economic, financial, & design piece of this process.  M. Baptiste asked where the focus of this project will be.  A. Frangiadis stated Ms. Whalley indicated where the focus will be, which will encompass all of Wareham Village I.  Copies of the RFP are available.  The focus will be more of an economic development strategy plan.
NOTE:
The meeting proceeded w/ VII.  Discussion – A.  Beaver Meadows Subdivision – Request for Bond release – report from Hancock Associates will be forthcoming.

M.Baptiste asked re:  the dead vegetation.  Mr. Gricus stated this is an issue as well as they hadn’t paid for the construction observation.  Discussion ensued re:  outstanding issues.
III. PUBLIC HEARINGS

A. Site Plan Review – For property located at Lot #1004-E Tow Road – Ghasen & Malek Fares – Cape Cod Gas, c/o David R. McLean.

Present before the Board:
Attorney Len Bello, Representative
A.Frangiadis asked if Attorney Bello had the green cards.  Attorney Bello stated they don’t.  They never received a letter from the Planning Board; a letter was to be sent out to  the abutters.  They have the certified abutters list.  He brought a rough draft letter to the secretary, but the secretary stated that she would send him the letter notification to send to the abutters.  They never received it.  A. Frangiadis stated a public hearing can’t be opened w/out abutter notification.  It will have to be re-advertised. He again stated he had the rough draft letter to send out, but the secretary stated she would send him one w/ all the information on it & he should wait for that.  Mr. Gricus will speak to the secretary tomorrow & suggested the representative call her tomorrow to get the letter.
A.Frangiadis discussed when the Planning Board will be meeting in March & timeframes for re-advertising.  Attorney Bello asked if this hearing needs to be re-advertised.  It has already been advertised for this evening & they are present.  He asked if the abutters can be notified that the hearing has been continued to March 19.  A. Frangiadis stated the meeting can’t be opened w/out abutter notification.  Brief discussion ensued re:  re-advertising.    Attorney Bello & the Board members concurred to have this hearing placed on the March 12, 2007 agenda.  Attorney Bello stated if it doesn’t have to be re-advertised, the hearing would have to be continued to a specific date.

Audience members had no questions or comments.
Mr. Gricus will speak to the secretary in the morning & fax over the letter to Attorney Bello.

MOTION:
G. Barrett moved to continue the public hearing for Site Plan Review – For property located at Lot #1004-E Tow Road – Ghasen & Malek Fares – Cape Cod Gas, c/o David R. McLean to March 12, 2007.  M. Baptiste seconded.

VOTE:  Unanimous (5-0-0)

B. Form C:  Definitive subdivision, Site Plan review & Special Permit for Pine Grove Estates, a residential cluster development subdivision located off of Charge Pond Road.  Said plan containing 18 proposed lots on 102.5 acres in an R-130 zoning district, c/o J.C. Engineering, Inc.

Present before the Board:
John Churchill, J.C. Engineering, Inc.

Attorney Steve Singer (Represents Louise Marotta, Property Owner)

Mr. Churchill submitted the green abutters cards.

A.Frangiadis read the public hearing notice into the record.

Mr. Churchill displayed illustrations of the proposed project area for the purpose of aiding abutters to its location.  The project consists of a subdivision plan & requires a site plan approval.  It came under a Form B application approx. one year ago.  This subdivision was created in 1972, but was never constructed.  

Mr. Churchill there is 102 acres w/ 18 parcels.  The lots proposed are between 1 acre & a little over 2 acres in size.  76 acres are slated for open space & 50 acres of upland.  Under the Form B, it was discussed what to do w/ the open space area because it includes upper & lower pond.  There are nine lots over the IBM road, five lots prior to the public crossing, nine lots on the other side of the pond, & four lots that will service two cul-de-sacs.  In the cul-de-sacs, it is proposed to have a driveway to service two homes & a driveway to service the additional two homes.  It was felt this would be in the best interest of the project so there wouldn’t be a 20 ft. wide roadway to service two homes.  The drainage flows from Charge Pond Rd. down towards those lots.  The cul-de-sacs were proposed on the 1972 plan, but w/ this proposed plan, the cul-de-sacs were pulled back towards Charge Pond Rd.  Roads were cut out on the original plan.  
Mr. Churchill believes this plan is a superior vs. a conventional subdivision because it is a three acre zoning district & in 1998 it changed from a 60,000 sq. ft. two or three acre.  Back in 1972 it was 10,000 sq. ft.  The zoning map indicates this area is an R60, but in fact it is an R130 by vote of Town Meeting.  The bottom half southwest portion of the parcel is outside of the R130 zoning.  There is 60,000 sq. ft. zoning in this area.

Mr. Churchill requested a waiver on the Cape Cod burm on IBM road, from Charge Pond Rd. to the cul-de-sac, & the other waivers previously discussed.  He has not received comments from Town Engineer & only have comments/letter from the Wareham Water Superintendent dated 2/13/07.

Audience members were asked for questions or comments.

Present before the Board:
Hugh Hurley, Engineers & Land Surveyers




Mrs. Janice O’Connor
Mr. Hurley stated he represents Mrs. O’Connor.  Mrs. O’Connor is the proprietor of Agawam Cranberries which own the cranberry bogs downstream from Charge Pond & she also owns the water rights in Charge Pond when they acquired the bogs in the 1970’s. There is concern re:  her continued use of the water for the agricultural use & for safety.  He discussed the Subdivision Control law, section 81M which deals w/ providing adequate access to areas.  He doesn’t feel this is provided in the plan.  

Mr. Hurley submitted packets to the Board members.  He discussed pictures of the flume that leads under the dam of the high pond.  He discussed the location of the dam.  He discussed the crossing that goes to the bogs.  If anything were to happen in this area, the only way to get across would be over some of the bog roads which are made for agricultural vehicles, not everyday vehicles.    The main concerns are safety & maintaining water rights for the cranberry harvest.

Mr. Hurley stated his client has the water rights to the both the upper & lower ponds.  Brief discussion ensued re:  photographs submitted of the ponds & roads.  Mr. Hurley stated his client is questioning the safety factor of having so many houses on the other side of a area where the dam is located.  If anything were to happen, people would be stranded.
Mr. Churchill stated re:  safety, he is looking into the culverts.  He stated the water rights will be unchanged for the cranberry operation.  The proposed roadway design indicates a route road possibility on the high side.  He discussed a proposal to come over the high dam & create a circle configuration.  He briefly discussed the zoning of this parcel.  It does exceed the 1,000 ft.  He discussed how he could loop the road.
A.Frangiadis asked who is responsible for maintaining the dam/culvert presently.  Mr. Singer stated that his client (Ms. Marotta) has responsibility re:  maintaining the structure.  They would insist that the structure be sound as far as vehicular traffic.  There are no intentions of disrupting the flow of water.
A.Frangiadis how much of the 102 acres is the water body.  Mr. Churchill stated 25 acres is allocated to the lots, 74 acres for open space, & 48 acres are upland.  He discussed delineation done on the wetlands.  The water body would be approx. 26 acres less.  They have yet to file w/ Conservation at this time.

M.Morley asked re:  the 48 acres of wetlands.  Mr. Churchill explained.  Discussion ensued re:  addressing the culverts & what is being proposed.  
A.Frangiadis clarified the two parts that will be heard re:  this hearing (Site plan review & definitive subdivision).

A.Frangiadis spoke re:  the conventional subdivision plan.  On this plan is how the Board determines the number of units that would be allowed for a residential cluster development.  As she understands, is that conventional development needs to meet all of the regulations.  She questioned how the 18 lots was arrived at.  Mr. Churchill stated he can provide a plan that shows this.  A. Frangiadis asked if other points of access have been looked at for the property.  Mr. Churchill discussed an easement down to the south where four lots had been sold.  On part of this, there is a roadway easement on the property which dead-ends at a cul-de-sac.  He discussed looking at an access route through the property.  Based on what is there, cranberry bogs, there is no way to go from the south portion of the site back to Charge Pond Rd.  He displayed this area on the map.  Discussion ensued.  
M.Baptiste expressed concern re:  High Dam Rd. going across is a violation of the 1,000 ft. dead-end road.  There are all scrub pine there & if there is a forest fire, how will people get out of this area.  He feels this will be a disaster waiting to happen.  Mr. Curry discussed the stationing of the road(s) & length.  Discussion ensued.  Mr. Churchill stated he will provide a conventional plan layout.

A.Frangiadis stated that the Planning Board needs to have the ANRAD & Order of Conditions & possibly an RDA from Conservation Commission on this proposal.

A.Frangiadis spoke re:  the future access easements on Old Pond Rd.   She asked what the ownership will be w/ that.  Mr. Churchill stated the ownership would be Ms. Marrotta or the developer.  A. Frangiadis asked who will own the open space being created.  Mr. Churchill stated potentially a homeowner’s association, but there is discussion re:  entity.  Discussion ensued.
A.Frangiadis stated there have been discussions w/ the Selectmen re:  Transfer of Development Rights Bylaw.  Her preference would be TDR out of all this area.  The Fire District has been working tenaciously at preserving areas w/in Zone 2 wellhead section.  If this were to go forward before the Planning Board as a residential cluster development, she suggested it be limited to 15 lots.  Mr. Churchill feels this would land-lock the parcels to the north.  He doesn’t feel this would be in the best interest of planning.

G.Barrett feels some lots identified have been taken for tax title & the tax process has begun.  Mr. Churchill acknowledged there is a good portion that the Town has popped out different little pieces.  A. Frangiadis questioned if this is similar to the previous Marotta subdivision which owed back taxes.  She doesn’t feel the Planning Board can move forward w/ a subdivision if there are tax issues.  Mr. Churchill stated it is all the in the same tax agreement which he discussed.

Present before the Board:
Raymond Lecomte, 228 Charge Pond Rd.

Mr. Lecomte asked if Louise Marotta owns this property.  A. Frangiadis replied that it is.  Mr. Lecomte stated he inquired about some lots behind his house & was told by Ms. Marotta that the Town was going to be putting these lots up for auction.  Now, he is hearing of a development.  He stated there were some lots that were divided out, but they are now part of open space.  He discussed where his lot is located on the map.  He again stated what he was told two years ago re:  the lots in back of his house.

Mr. Churchill discussed that this is a cluster subdivision.  What is done is three of the zoning in this area & provide a roadway to service three acre lots which create no open space at all.  Discussion ensued.

Another gentleman asked out of the 102 acres, is 43 acres non-buildable on both sides of the waterway.  He expressed concern re:  more septics being put in for the homes.  He noted that an 8-acre lot was approved 1,500 ft. from the previous drilled well on Sarah Lane.  He asked if Town water will be next & people will have to pay this bill.  A. Frangiadis addressed correspondence received from the Water Dept. Superintendent notes that the District is working w/ engineers to develop a preliminary plan & a construction betterment process to extend water service & fire protection to the end of Charge Pond Rd. in 2007.  The District’s recommendation is that the Planning Board include in its approval, the installation of a water main & appurtances to the surface for the development.  The gentleman asked who will be paying for this.  Mr. Churchill stated the Water Dept. has asked the developer to put in their own water line plus pay for 18 units.  The gentleman is concerned if his lawn will be ripped up & run Town water up the road for this development.

Present before the Board:
Shawn Campinha, 270 Charge Pond Road

Mr. Campinha expressed some concerns re:  the development.  He discussed preliminary approval & the dike structure.  It is unclear whether the dike will support any construction/material vehicles going across it.  This should have been the first thing to review.  If there is an emergency, would the structure support safety vehicles presently. He is unclear who the owner of the property is, who will own it in the future, & who will maintain & upgrade it in the future.  

Mr. Singer discussed the issue of back taxes.  He spoke re:  the history of the property.  Mrs. Marotta wound up w/ this property for foreclosure.  A prior developer in 1989, his client loaned money to was to develop the same area on the west side of the lower pond.  This project ran into difficulty & as a result the developer went “belly up” & his client lost a lot of money.  His client has attempted to recoup this loss & pay the Town the back taxes.  When Mrs. Marotta loaned the money, there were several hundred thousand dollars in back taxes both on the east & west side of Charge Pond Rd. going back to the 1970’s.  It has only been since December that the taxes have been caught up on & interest has been shown re:  developing this property or risk losing it to the Town for taxes.

Mr. Singer acknowledged concerns re:  crossing over the pond & it is the intention to address these concerns.  The structure will ultimately be one that will support fire apparatus & equipment to be utilized in developing the property.  He is unclear of the tax information the resident has obtained relative to the particular lots.  The Town has taken some land, primarily on the east side of Charge Pond Rd.  The taxes on the west side of Charge Pond Rd. have been brought up to date.
A.Frandiadis asked if the culvert is owned by Mrs. Marotta.  Mr. Singer has no reason to believe otherwise that she owns it.  As owner, it will be improved to be adequate to address concerns.  Discussion ensued re:  maintenance of it.  Mr. Singer stated this is being discussed.

Present before the Board:
Mrs. O’Connor
Mrs. O’Conner spoke re: the tax issues.  Approx. ten years ago, she called Town Hall Tax Dept. stating she would be interested in buying this property.  She was told that they would get back to her.  They had to figure the interest & due to its complexity, it would take them some time to figure this out.  She waited & called off and on for a year & a half & never could get an answer.  Mr. Singer stated he has had difficulty in obtaining the interest figures as well..  Those who are interested in this property need to understand they will be buying it from Mrs. Marotta or the Town.  He explained that Mrs. Marotta owns the property, taxes are owed, & if the Town takes action & forecloses on it, the Town is in a position to pay whatever interest they have currently.

Mr. Lecomte asked how long it takes for the statute of limitations runs out & the Town acts on this.  He feels the way things are happening now are not right.  When he called to find out about Mrs. Marotta, he was told that J.C. Engineering now owned the property.  
Mrs. O’Connor told the Tax Collector that it was fair to the citizens of Town to be in the real estate business.  A. Frangiadis feels these concerns should be addressed to the Tax Collector &/or Board of Selectmen.
Mr. Campinha asked re:  the future access route.  He spoke re:  redemption rights.  He asked if the Stryer property has the same redemption rights as the Marotta property relative to access rights.  Mr. Singer discussed what redemption rights are & how this procedure applies to this property.  A. Frangiadis explained that as far as the Board understands, the applicant is working w/ the Town to pay back taxes.

A.Frangiadis feels the Board needs information as to what the plan is to improve the condition of the culvert/bridge.  M. Baptiste asked if this culvert/bridge is under the jurisdiction of earthen dam under State regulations.  Brief discussion ensued.  Mr. ____________ stated it is a concern of the State dam committee, but it isn’t in a high hazardous category.  He asked that if any more information comes in on this property, he would  like to be notified.

Mr. Churchill discussed the proposal to regrade for control matters.  M. Baptiste questioned if the body of wetland creates water.  He is under the impression that it does.  If the structure gets plugged up w/ debris, it will flood.  Discussion ensued.  M. Baptiste discussed the difference between a culvert & an earthen dam.

Present before the Board:
Byron Mah




Mr. Mah, Charge Pond Rd.

Mr. Mah asked if the conventional plan will have the lollipop roads as shown or will there be a route through.  A. Frangiadis explained the conventional plan is what is referred to as a typical subdivision of land that meets all the Planning Board requirements.  This application is applying for a Special Permit for residential cluster which will allow the applicant to reduce the lot size & reduce different pieces of the requirements.  A conventional plan is done so a residential cluster can’t have more lots than what would be in a conventional plan.  The conventional plan the Planning Board is referring to may still have lollipop roads.
Mr. Mah asked if these lollipop roads would be private driveways to allow frontage the lots don’t have presently to make them conforming.  He asked how would a driveway constitute frontage.  A. Frangiadis feels the application proposes to build these as real roads, not driveways.  Mr. Churchill stated on these two roads in question (Catamaran & Puffin), they will be asking for waivers.

Mr. Mah asked what constitutes a road under the requirements.  A. Frangiadis discussed requirements of roads & layouts.  She feels the applicant is requesting a waiver from the 24 ft. width requirement to 16 ft. width for the driveways.  Mr. Churchill discussed the cul-de-sacs, a turn around & the extension of two driveways.

Mr. Mah asked re:  sidewalks.  Mr. Churchill explained they are asking for waivers of all roadway requirements on these two cul-de-sacs which would include sidewalks.

Mr. Mah wants to make sure this proposal makes sense for the neighborhood.  He discussed his concerns w/ some of the proposed roads & frontage issues.  He asked who would maintain the roadways.  Mr. Singer discussed the area his applicant owns.  A. Frangiadis stated the roads would be private unless they are constructed to Town standards & accepted by Town Meeting.  Mr. Mah asked if you can get frontage from a private road & if sidewalks are required for a private road.  A. Frangiadis stated they are required, but the applicant is proposing no sidewalks.  Mr. Churchill discussed what is being proposed on the plan -  a 16 ft. driveway w/ no curbing.  The driveway will be made of bituminous concrete.  Discussion ensued.
Discussion ensued re:  what the Water Dept. is requesting for the project relative to installing their own water service.  Mr. Churchill stated the project is not part of the project.  They are paying for part of the project, but they will not get direct water service.

A gentleman asked why so many waivers are being asked for, especially since the present owner owes back taxes.  He feels at a public hearing all the waivers should be known.  Mr. Churchill clarified that the waivers are for the four lots that will be serviced by the cul-de-sacs.
Discussion ensued re:  when to continue this public hearing to.  If it goes beyond April 9, 2007, an extension would be needed.

MOTION:
M. Baptiste moved to continue the public hearing for Form C:  Definitive subdivision, Site Plan review & Special Permit for Pine Grove Estates, a residential cluster development subdivision located off of Charge Pond Road.  Said plan containing 18 proposed lots on 102.5 acres in an R-130 zoning district, c/o J.C. Engineering, Inc. to May 14, 2007 @ 7:30 P.M. contingent upon the engineer providing an extension letter.   G. Barrett seconded.

VOTE: Unanimous (5-0-0)  
IV. CONTINUED PUBLIC HEARINGS
A. Form C:  Definitive subdivision entitled The Pond at Fearing Hill, off County Road, indicating 44 proposed lots on 140 acres in an R-60 zoning district, c/o Edgewood Development Co, Inc. & simultaneously Site Plan review (exceeds 30 acres).
NOTE:
This hearing has been continued to March 12, 2007.  Printed in error.
V. OTHER BUSINESS

A. Correspondence from Wareham Police Department.

B. Memorandum dated 2/22/07 from Director of Planning.

A.Frangiadis stated both these items have to do w/ the Oceanside Dr. issue.  Mr. Gricus stated if the Planning Board rescinds the vote, it will go back to where it was in the beginning which is Wankinquoah.  A.Frangiadis stated this is what Peter Murphy & 911 didn’t want.  Mr. Gricus is unsure.

G.Barrett stated what was proposed to the Planning Board was changing the Wankinko on Map 50B.  Mr. Gricus stated that this Wankinko w/ a “k”, according to Barbara Ford, BOS Administrative Assistant, was changed in the mid 1990’s.  Mark Gifford stated that Wankinquoah w/ a “q” is an entirely different road.  Some of the plot maps show this road w/ a “q” all the way down.  G. Barrett stated all the tax bills get mailed to Wankinquoah.  He feels rescinding the vote, nothing has changed.  Discussion ensued.
G.Barrett stated when he, Peter Murphy, & Mark Gifford met months ago, the discussion was putting the sign back w/ the same spelling & the matter would be done.  This was the only thing that could be done w/out a public hearing.  

A.Frangiadis stated the Planning Board has since voted to rescind the vote, thus, they are back to square one.  The Planning Board either needs to have a public hearing or rescind the rescission.  G.Barrett stated what was to be changed was the other street.  The sign that was changed was a mistake.  The Planning Board was speaking about one thing, an individual in the crowd was speaking about another street, & it all got muddied after that.  When the Planning Board went through the whole thing, there was no reason to change the Wankinco w/ a “k” because the street doesn’t exist.  The only reason for a public hearing was to have people present.  He doesn’t feel the vote should be rescinded.

A.Frangiadis feels a public hearing needs to be scheduled.  Mr. Gricus stated he will ask if they have to have a public hearing.  A. Frangiadis stated what the Planning Board did this evening was rescind the vote August 2006.  Mr. Gricus stated everything reverts back to what it was.  G. Barrett stated this exists right now.  The sign was changed back to Wankinquoah.  A. Frangiadis stated if this issue comes before the Planning Board again, maps & images will be needed.

M.Baptiste suggested coming up w/ a template for street name changes & have it submitted to 911.  A.Frangiadis stated Brenda, Planning Board Administrative Assistant already does this, she has the form to submit.  Brief discussion ensued.
VI. COMMITTEE REPORTS

(DONE)

VII. DISCUSSION

A. Beaver Meadows subdivision – Request for bond release – Report from Hancock Associates will be forthcoming.

(DONE)

VIII. CORRESPONDENCE

(NONE)
IX. FUTURE MEETINGS/PUBLIC HEARINGS

A. March 19, 2007 – Planning Board Public Hearing to vote on Town Meeting Warrant articles & further discussion on Subdivision Rules & Regulations (w/ Jon Witten).

B. April 9, 2007 – Public Hearing – Subdivision Rules & Regulations.
C. April 23, 2007 – No Planning Board meeting due to Town Meeting

A.Frangiadis explained that the March 19, 2007 meeting will now need to be a public hearing meeting to discuss proposed zoning amendments on Warrant articles.  Thus, the Board will be meeting three times in March.

Mr. Gricus discussed an issue re:  Mr. Franklin & his lot release.  He has explained to Mr. Franklin unless he presents an ANR plan that combines the two lots, he will not be on the agenda.  Discussion ensued.

G.Barrett discussed Richard Barboza’s property off of Franconia/Driftwood Lane.  Attorney Bello has sent a letter asking what they were given.  He proceeded to read the letter from Attorney Bello into the record relative to concerns.

G.Barrett stated Mr. Barboza permission to use an un-constructed road a subdivision roadway for the service of one house lot.  He seems to consider this road his now.  He did pave it w/out any drainage.  He feels the Planning Board should respond to Attorney Bello’s letter that Mr. Barboza was given permission to use an un-constructed roadway, built below standards for service to one home lot only.  He was to undertake the maintenance of that roadway, not ownership.  It should also be relayed that this in no way interferes w/ anyone’s rights in the subdivision to that roadway.  Mr. Barboza has posted it as a private road & stopped other people in the area from utilizing the road.  A. Frangiadis suggested responding to Attorney Bello by attaching a copy of the conditions.  Brief discussion ensued re:  if conditions were placed.  G. Barrett read what the minutes stated re: this matter & what permission was given to Mr. Barboza.  Discussion ensued re:  what to send to Attorney Bello.

A.Frangiadis spoke re:  letter from Mark Gifford stating that his department is not responsible for the placement of private way signs as posted.  Discussion ensued.

X. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:
A motion was made & seconded to adjourn the meeting.

VOTE:  Unanimous (5-0-0)

Attest:  ______________________


George Barrett, Clerk



WAREHAM PLANNING BOARD

Date signed:  __________________

Date copy sent to Town Clerk:  __________________
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